Jane Andrews elected president

for 2011-2012 season

Jane Andrews of the District was elected president
of the Nation’s Capital Area USBC Association for
the 2011-2012 season by delegates to the Fifth NCA-
USBCA Annual Meeting held February 27 at Bowl
America Gaithersburg. The delegates also elected
four new directors, eight incumbent directors, and
approved one of three proposed amendments.

Andrews, who defeated current president Robert
Ashley III of Centreville, Va., will begin her one-year
term on August 1, 2011.

Ashley later was elected to fill the position of
fourth vice president, while Jonathan Emery of Fort
Washington, Md., Andrea Dale of Stafford, Va., Kris-
ten Robinson of Fairfax, Va., and Yvonne Humphries
of the District accepted their respective elections
to the first, second, third, and fifth vice president
positions.

Among the four new directors elected to the
board are three members of the
NCAUSBCA Hall of Fame: Bruce
Merriman of Alexandria, Ber-
lin Myers of Suitland, Md., and
Susan Ryan of Springfield. Mi-
chael Sinek of Odenton, Md., the
fourth director, and Ryan previ-
ously served as directors.

Incumbent directors elected
included Judith Butler of Hyatts-
ville, Md., Phyllis Cook of Silver Spring, Md., Willie
Graves Jr. of Mitchellville, Md., Ronald Holton of
Alexandria, Darron Mayes of Waldorf, Md., James
Stewart of Hyattsville, Hazel Wallace of Dale City,
Va., and Kirk Williams of District Heights, Md.

At the Youth Representation Meeting held prior to
the Annual Meeting, Leon Gray of the District was
elected a Youth director for a two-year term ending
July 31, 2013.

Delegates approved an amendment permitting a
one-dollar local association dues increase for the
2011-2012 season. The defeated amendments would
have reduced the board size and the board quorum.

Meanwhile, delegates elected for the 2012 United
States Bowling Congress Annual Meeting included
Jane Andrews, Robert Ashley Ill, Andrea Dale, Tom
Dale Jr. of Stafford, Va., Phyllis Cook, Ronald Holton,
Karen Jost of Alexandria, Darron Mayes, Michael
Sinek, and Hazel Wallace.

In addition, Jane Andrews, Robert Ashley IlI, An-
drea Dale, Yvonne Humphries, Karen Jost, and Hazel
Wallace were elected to serve as delegates to the
2012 Virginia State Convention.

Berlin Myers
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Jane Andrews, who
served as president of
the Washington, D.C.
Area Women'’s Bowling
Association during the
2005-2006 season, will
assume leadership of
the Nation’s Capital
Area USBC Association
beginning August 1,
2011.
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